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Special Town Meeting January 9, 2019 

 

First Selectman Rudy Marconi called the Special Town Meeting to order at 7:50 pm in the large 

conference room of Town Hall.  The delayed start time of the meeting was due to the great 

number of people in attendance.  Mr. Marconi asked the audience to stand and recite the Pledge 

of Allegiance. 

 

Rudy Marconi stated that the first item of business was to appoint a Moderator.  John Katz 

moved and Dwayne Escola seconded the motion to appoint Ed Tyrrell Moderator for the 

Special Town Meeting.  The “Aye” votes were unanimous and Ed Tyrrell was appointed 

Moderator. 

 

Moderator Ed Tyrrell requested a motion to appoint a secretary.  Maureen Kozlark moved and 

Bob Hebert seconded the motion to appoint Wendy Gannon Lionetti, Town Clerk, secretary. 

The “Aye” votes were unanimous and Wendy Lionetti was appointed secretary. 

 

Ed Tyrrell read the call of the meeting to consider and act upon the proposed Fracking 

Ordinance.  Mr. Tyrrell did not read the full text of the proposed ordinance but directed 

attendees to obtain a copy of it in the front of the room. 

 

A motion to approve the proposed fracking ordinance was made by John Katz and seconded 

by Kristin Quell Garguilo.   

 

The Moderator then opened the floor for discussion and asked Rudy Marconi to provide a brief 

overview. 

 

Rudy Marconi stated the Board of Selectmen had been discussing a proposed ordinance since 

early in 2018.  The Town was tracking to vote on the proposed ordinance but the meeting was 

snowed out.  Before another Town Meeting was scheduled, due diligence was done on the 

proposed ordinance by the Town.  In the meantime, a group of individuals interested in passing 

the original ordinance put forth a petition to bring it to a Town Meeting.  The petition was 

verified by the Town Clerk and given to the Board of Selectmen for action.  A Public Hearing 

was held last Saturday and that brings us to tonight when we are scheduled to vote on the 

proposed ordinance. 

 

Rudy Marconi stated as a point of order—because the room is currently at capacity and people 

are still signing in out in the hallway—that someone asked whether the question can be called.  

This would suspend debate and we would then vote.  Two-thirds majority would have to 

approve this and then, using the piece of paper you received as you entered, you cast your vote. 

 

Moderator Ed Tyrrell stated that a voice vote could be taken and if there is any question of the 

majority vote, a paper vote could be used. 
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Mike Gargiulo of 26 Settlers Lane stated he is the petitioner.  He thanked the Board of Selectmen 

for doing their due diligence and those residents in attendance for showing their support and 

their community engagement. 

 

Kristin Quell Gargiulo of 26 Settlers Lane moved to call the question; seconded by Helen Dimos. 

 

Moderator Ed Tyrrell asked for comments from the public on the motion. 

 

Joan Kapfer, 11 Doubleday Lane, asked for clarification of the question—is a yes vote to support 

the ordinance? 

 

Moderator Ed Tyrrell clarified that the first vote is to stop any further discussion and call the 

question.   

 

Ed Tyrrell of 17 Pond Road commented that the discussion should not be stopped so quickly. 

 

Christopher Moomaw of 120 Prospect Street stated it is his opinion that the question should not 

be called so quickly. 

 

It was pointed out that under Robert’s Rules, debate is suspended when a motion has been 

made to call the question.  The vote was then taken to call the question.   

Vote:  The “Aye” votes carried and the motion to call the question was approved. 

 

The Moderator clarified the motion pending before the meeting – an “Aye” vote would be to 

pass the ordinance; a “Nay” vote is against the ordinance. 

 

At 8:02 pm there were still people in the hallway waiting to sign in.  It was decided to read the 

proposed ordinance.  Moderator Ed Tyrrell read pages 1 and 2 of the proposed ordinance. 

 

It was then determined that all members of the public had signed in and the  

 

The Moderator then asked for a motion to approve.  John Katz moved and Kristin Quell 

Garguilo seconded the motion to approve the proposed Fracking Ordinance. 

Vote:  The “Aye” votes carried, and the motion to approve the proposed Fracking Ordinance 

was approved.  Rudy Marconi stated there were no nay votes in the other room or hallway. 

 

John Katz moved and Maureen Kozlark seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Vote:   The “Aye” votes were unanimous and the meeting adjourned at 8:08 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Wendy Gannon Lionetti, Town Clerk 


